September 17th, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. Milt Robinson and John Strope were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:00 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents' present.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept the minutes, John Strope seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept it, John Strope seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

## Road Report:

Cut ditches, loaded, and hauled
Started working on Manchester Rd. Dirt and Gravel Project
Stoned White Road from SR467 to Yoder Lane
DSA Westbrook towards Ridge Rd.
Installed a "slow down" sign on Newhart Hill
Graded and Rolled Bonin Road
Tar and Chip bad spots
Fill corner in front of Waterman's on Tabernacle
Mowed Cemetery and Cragle Road
Got 1 load of Cinder's delivered

All Bills on hand were paid.

Subdivision Paperwork was signed for Manchester's.

Shawn Gill from Army Corp. of Engineers sent a letter regarding Cemetery Rd. being out of permit compliance. Milt Robinson called to get this misunderstanding cleared up.

About 2 weeks of work yet to go on Manchester Rd. Dirt and Gravel road project.

Spray Foam Insulation is complete in the outer building and new whirly birds will be mounted.

LeRaysville Pike Fire Dept. sent a letter throughout the month inquiring about additional financial help. Due to so many projects in motion, the board agreed to see where the twp. funds are at yearend.

After meeting with Bryan Jordan from PSATS, the board decided to move forward with having a retirement option for township employees. Milt Robinson made a motion to run an advertisement seeking proposals for a 401a pension system for Orwell Township. John Strope seconded this motion and the motion passed.

Speed limit signs were requested on Potterville Street but it is unfeasible and unmanageable for the township to enforce the speed limit.
A list of road signs has been submitted to the road sign replacement program.
Meeting Adjourned, 8:00 p.m.
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer
Approved